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                                                   St. Teresa’s Primary School
60 Tullyherron Road

Mountnorris

Co. Armagh

BT60 2UF

PRINCIPAL:  Mrs. Sinead Mc Court
Tel/Fax:  028 37 507 397


                        Email:
info@stteresas.tullyherron.ni.sch.uk
                        School Website:  www.stteresastullyherron.com 
Dear Parents/Carers                                                                 27th November 2023
Christmas Raffle 2023
Our annual “Christmas Raffle” is always a very enjoyable and exciting occasion for all our pupils and due to its great success in recent years, this year’s raffle will take the same format:-

The prizes will consist of nine Children’s “Themed” Christmas Hampers, Mrs Duffy’s, Mrs Kelly’s and Mrs Mc Court class will raffle three of these Christmas Hampers:

The “Cuddly-Cosy” Christmas Hamper
The “Movie-Night” Christmas Hamper

The “Fun and Games” Christmas Hamper
On Monday 4th December one Raffle sheet will be sent home to each family, the Draw for the Christmas Hampers is scheduled to take place in each classroom on Wednesday 20th December. We would appreciate if the raffle sheets are returned to Nicola by Monday 18th December.
We very much appreciate your support and generosity towards our annual Christmas Raffle, the money raised enables us to buy school resources for our pupils. 
Our Christmas Raffle 2022 raised an outstanding amount of £1400.00 and enabled us to purchase new Reading and Literacy Resources for our pupils in the Foundation, KS1 and KS2 classes.

These new resources are extremely beneficial to our pupils and they also ensure their learning continues to be stimulating and enjoyable.
Some of our parents are helping to prepare the Christmas Hampers, I would like to thank these parents for their support in assisting us to organize this very successful and enjoyable fundraising Event. 
Daily Mile Santa Run 
The Northern Ireland “Daily Mile Santa Run” is taking place on Friday 1st December, we are inviting all our pupils to take part in this event. In order to participate, 

each class will walk a number of laps of our school yard, appropriate to their age, to highlight the benefits of a healthy lifestyle by walking and exercising. 
We invite all our pupils to wear a “Santa Hat” with their school PE uniform for this enjoyable Christmas Activity.
St. Teresa’s,Tullyherron Open Day

St. Teresa’s will host its “Open Day” on Thursday 7th December from 1.30pm to 2.30pm. We are very excited to welcome all new Reception/Primary One children along with their families, to view their potential new school. 
In order to facilitate this event all pupils will finish school at 12.30pm. 
School Dinners will be served and the school bus will be available at 12.30pm.
“The Snowman Who Refused to Melt’
As part of our Christmas Festivities all pupils from Reception to Primary 7 are invited to go to the Navan Centre & Fort, Armagh, on Monday 11th December, to see 

‘The Snowman Who Refused to Melt’, a charming and delightful Christmas Stage Show. 

This trip to the Navan Fort will also include all our pupils participating in some craft making, a Christmas singalong and a visit to see Santa, who will have a small gift for all the children. Light seasonal refreshments will also be served as part of this enchanting Christmas experience. 
We will be leaving school at 9.15am as the performance begins at 10am, it is over at 11.45am. We will return to school by approximately 12.30pm. 
We request that all children take a packed lunch to school on this day, they will eat this when we return to school. 
Children should wear their full-school uniforms.

Reception pupils will finish school at 1.30pm on this day.

The cost of this Trip is £9.50, this should be paid by Friday 8th December.
In order to reduce the cost of this event, the school are paying for the cost of Transport. 
Christmas Dinner 

The School Christmas Dinner will be on Wednesday 13th December, we invite all our pupils to wear a Christmas Jumper and Hat/Headpiece on this special day. 
The cost of the dinner will be £2.60 and should be paid by Tuesday 12th December.
In order to facilitate our staff Christmas Lunch, all children will finish school at 1pm. 

The school bus will be available at this time. 
Christmas Performance 

We are excited and very much looking forward to our Christmas Performance this year-“The Inn-Spectors”!!!
Our Christmas Performance will take place in St.Teresa’s Church, Tullyherron on Tuesday 19th December at 1.30pm. 
All pupils from Reception to Primary 7 will be involved recreating and celebrating a version of the Christmas Story. 
All pupils will finish school after the performance and may leave the Church with their parents. There will be no school bus on this day.
All family, friends and members of the local community are very welcome to attend this very special event. The song words and music will be uploaded to Seesaw for all pupils to practice and prepare for this very special event. 
Christmas Celebrations 
On Thursday the 21st December each class will celebrate the Christmas Season with fun and enjoyable Festive activities, such as, art & craft activities, games and a Christmas Party. All pupils may wear their own clothes and bring one toy into school, with their parents’ permission.

Christmas Holidays 

The Christmas Holidays begin on Friday 22nd December @ 10.30 am – Friday 5th January. School re-opens on Monday 8th January 2024.  
Yours Faithfully
Sinéad Mc Court

